
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
DEI-LY LIGHT

MAY 2023 NEWSLETTER
Dear Gloria Dei family,

THE RAISE THE ROOF MINISTRY CELEBRATION is happening on Sunday, May 21, 5pm. What’s it all about?

It’s a time to bring the church family together to celebrate ministry that is happening at Gloria Dei. In other
words, we’re going to have a party and the primary goal is to have a great time together.

It’s also an opportunity for those who are able to make an “over and above” gift towards new roofs on
Bankson and Knudson Hall. I certainly understand that everyone is at a different place financially and what
they are able to do. Some will not be able to contribute more, some will be able to make an extra gift.

Why are we doing this? The simple answer - It has to be done. With every rain, we have problems. And every
bid we have gotten from roofers, when they ask, how old are your roofs and I respond. They say, ‘Wow, you
got your money’s worth!’ It’s time.

What else should I know about this event? There’ll be a great BBQ dinner, the Band Darden will play,
(Siblings - Clarah, Havi, Tabbi, Josiah, and Noah. Dardentheband.com), a Cornhole Tournament (You could
get your name on the Golden Horseshoe Award!), and it's for all ages! And again, the main goal is to give
thanks and have a wonderful party as a church family. This is an opportunity to shout our gratitude to God.

Gratefully yours,

Pastor David R. Mattson

P.S. A letter with more details will be sent regarding this event. Also, please sign-up at the Welcome Table so
we have a place at the table for you! Friends are always welcome.
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MICHELLE LUM,Minister of Arts and Outreach

By now you probably have seen our most recent art installation, A New Day Dawns. What you might not have
seen is all the hands that worked on this piece. One of my favorite parts of working on a giant art installation
is seeing how God brings people together to make things happen. When the work is bigger than yourself, it’s
both terrifying and exhilarating because you simply do not know if it will happen. For me, this is where
artmaking becomes an act of faith. Faith that if God wants this to be done, He will bring the right people
here to make it happen. And what a wonderful community we have here at Gloria Dei. Our estimated
timeline was actually for the week after Easter, but with everyone’s help we were able to have this piece up
for our Easter services! I consider it a privilege to have gotten to know so many of you through working on
this artwork together. Thanks to everyone who came to one of our build days; this piece would not have
come together without you!

P.S. The best time to see the work from the inside is Sunday morning when the sun is streaming in, and the
best time to see it from the outside is at night when the inside lights are on.

Gloria Dei Art Ministry — 2nd Thursday of the month at 6pm in Bankson Hall.
● Our upcoming art gathering is May 11th. We are continuing with our mini artist talk series with a

guest artist.

SEMINARY INTERN DANA BECKER
One of my seminary classes this semester is an innovation class where we are
practicing listening to the Holy Spirit and asking how God is leading our church.
As leaders-in-training, there are things we are excited to innovate and other
things we have no idea how to view in a different light. It’s fun to be creative and
think about new possibilities, but keep focused on the grounding of how the Holy
Spirit is guiding our ministry.

WOMEN’S RETREAT - Friday June 2- Sunday June 4. Join us for a weekend of fun,
rest, and renewal at the Welk Resort in Escondido. As we spend time together,

we’ll also have time for spiritual retreat through devotions, conversations, and blessings. We’ll also share
meals and enjoy the resort’s activities such as tennis, pickleball, outdoor games, pool, spa, golf, and
beautiful property. See the welcome table for more information and sign up. Scholarships available. Cost:
$275-$325.
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SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY (Young Children’s Ministry)

SUNDAY SCHOOL (Age 4 - 5th grade) is held at 8:30am & 10am services in Knudson Hall.
Sunday school attendees leave the church service after the children’s message for
Sunday school instruction and rejoin their families for Communion.

SUNDAY SCHOOL RECOGNITION - Sunday, May 21 at the 8:30am and 10am services.
We want to acknowledge all of our Sunday School students that have attended this year,
as well as, all of our Sunday School teachers! A BIG thank you to you all! This will also be

our last day of Sunday School this year.

NURSERY - Available for babies to preschool age during both morning worship services. The nursery is
located in the preschool classroom directly across from the elevator. Please pick up a pager when signing in
with your child.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL (VBS) - July 24th - 28th from 9am-12pm. For Ages Pre-K -
5th grade. Cost: Members - $60, Additional Siblings $50; Non-members - $75,
Additional Siblings $65; Military families - free. Payment Methods: Cash, Check
(Gloria Dei), Venmo (@GloriaDei-DanaPoint) or Credit Card online
(https://www.mygloriadei.org/donate). Sign-ups will be online and at the Welcome
Table soon.

FELLOWSHIP/FRIENDSHIP
(Congregation-wide Social and Friendship Events)

RAISE THE ROOF - May 21, 2023 5:00pm
This will be a fun evening with music, food and fun! There will be a band (Darden), donation for food, and
we’ll gather as a church family and all ages to celebrate what we’ve accomplished in terms of ministry. We
will also invite those who are able to give “above and beyond” regular giving to help raise money for the new
roofs on Bankson and Knudson Halls.

DANA, 2-POINT-0! - Let’s celebrate our favorite intern as she makes her transition from staff intern to staff
member at Gloria Dei! Join us for tacos and fun on Sunday, June 4th at 5:30pm in Bankson Hall.

WOMEN’S BOARD - This group meets on the second Saturday of the month at 9am. We will meet on April
8th. Questions, contact Dana Becker at danabecker@mygloriadei.org. Women’s Board upcoming events:

● Women’s Weekend Retreat at Welk Resort, Escondido, CA - June 2 - 4. See details on page 2.

ISRAEL TRIP - Pastor David will lead a group to the Holy Land, October 22 - Nov. 2, 2023. If interested,
contact Pastor David for all the details of the trip, go to mygloriadei.org.

If you have questions or ideas for fellowship events, contact Susie Boland at fellowship@mygloriadei.org.

UPCOMING EVENTS:
July 14, 2023 - Angels/Astros Game at Angel Stadium - Tailgating at 4pm, Game starts at 6:30pm
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KATHY PERSON, MUSIC DIRECTOR

DEI-LY WORSHIP
(All things related to worship, music, choirs, singing, praise, altar guild, etc.)

● Sanctuary Choir All voices are needed for this ensemble. Join us!
Oboist Mallory Bacon returns for Good Shepherd Sunday as we sing “Savior, Like
A Shepherd Lead Us.” We’ll sing a contemporary piece called “Jesus, Feed Us”
and reprise Evelyn Larter’s arrangement of the early American hymn “Shout On.”
Our last sing for the season will be May 21st.

● Bell & Chime Choir meets Thursdays at 6:30pm. We will play a new piece for the Easter season
called “Let Us Rejoice.” It features a lot of neat sound effects that require good communication and
control. Our final ring for the season will be a hymn arrangement for only 12 bells. It’s fun to work on
smaller scale pieces. Fewer bells doesn’t always mean easier music. If you watch us practice you’ll
see a lot of laughter and celebration, but also a whole lot of work being done.

● Our musicians and choirs have the best view of Michelle Lum’s beautiful piece “ A new day dawns.”
The other day I was working alone in the sanctuary. Light flooded the panels and reflected colors
upward all around the ceiling. What a great moment! On another Easter not long ago the Wartburg
Choir sang Shawn Kirchner’s “Bright Morning Stars” for our congregation. It’s all connected. Wishing
great moments of beauty, grace, and connection for all of you in this season of Easter. For your May
playlist: andThe Choral Project - Bright Morning Stars The Wailin' Jennys - "Light of a Clear Blue Morning"

Questions? Email Kathy Person: music@mygloriadei.org.

PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT NEWS
SR. HIGH SERVERS - MOTHER’S DAY PARFAITS - May 14 in between services. Let’s
make some parfaits for our favorite humans in the world - our mothers. Contact
Paige Gulck at youthdirector@mygloriadei.org if you plan to attend.

CONFIRMATION CLASSES - Confirmation classes will be May 7 and May 21. May 7
we will be going whale watching at Dana Harbor from 12-2pm. If you would like to

attend, please reach out to youth@mygloriadei.org. May 21 is the last class and end of the year party. For
more information, please reach out to Pastor David, Pastor Dana, or Paige Gulck.

CONFIRMATION SUNDAY - May 28 at the 10am service. Please pray for all our 8th grade Confirmands as
they get ready to “affirm” their faith. (Rehearsal for Confirmation will take place on Sunday, May 21. That is
also when their final faith paper is due.).

SR. HIGH MINISTRY IN MOTION - Does your kid have a high school baseball game? Or a play? Or a track
meet? Whatever your kids are doing, that’s what we will be doing! If your kid has an event they would like a
cheering section for, email Paige at youth@mygloriadei.org.

UPCOMING - Sr. High (includes incoming freshman & 2023 graduates) Youth White Water Rafting Trip (July
29 - August 1).
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SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR

PRESCHOOL
Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!

The preschool is in its last month of the school year. We have watched them truly
come out of their shell this year. We see it in their confidence and determination in
the classroom, we see it in the friendships they’ve made, and in the joy and laughter
they share with us every day.

We have so much to celebrate with them and their families as the school year comes
to a close. We have our Annual Open House event, Teacher Appreciation Week, and we’ll celebrate our PreK
students with a graduation ceremony as they prepare to move on to Kindergarten.

As I reflect on the journey our students have had with us, God IS good. He blesses us with the privilege to serve in
an educational, christian, and loving capacity which leaves a lasting mark on the families who choose Gloria Dei.

“If parents want to give their children a gift, the best thing they can do is to teach their children to love challenges, be
intrigued by mistakes, enjoy effort, and keep on learning.” ~Carol Dweck

DANEEN PYSZ, DEACON INTERN
Blessings and peace to all of you! As we continue reflecting on living out our baptism
through the Easter season, we will soon have the celebration of the Ascension of our
Lord, and the celebration of Pentecost this month. This past April was filled with many
sermons and beautiful Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter services. I was blessed
to experience nine services and participate in most of them.

I have begun my internship project which is a Eucharistic Ministry to the homebound
congregations of Christ Lutheran and Our Savior’s. We continue to have a wonderful
Eucharistic ministry here at Gloria Dei. Thank you so much for your hospitality and caring
for others. Gloria Dei has so many wonderful ministries and opportunities. There are so
many ways we can serve God. He calls us all to be his servants and use our gifts and

talents to help others.

Speaking of helping others, a new ministry that I have experienced is through Christ Lutheran called Laundry
Love. It is the third Wednesday each month, and only takes an hour and a half of your time. If you're interested,
give me a call.

I encourage you to ask God what and how you can serve him. A good friend of mine, Gini Sherwood, said to me
the other day, “I know I should and can do something more for God. I know I don’t want to be a deacon like
Daneen, but I can be a beacon.” Love her way of thinking! Perhaps you can be a “beacon” for God in some way.
Let’s talk! Let your light shine for others. May God continue to bless you.

THE BIG THING
THE EASTER SEASON HAPPENINGS THAT YOU DON’T WANT TO MISS::

● GOOD SHEPHERD SUNDAY and petting zoo (April 30).
● NEW MEMBER SUNDAY (April 30)
● MOTHER’S DAY (May 14): Daisies for All Mothers and Daughters; special refreshments.
● PENTECOST SUNDAY/CONFIRMATION (May 28): Wear something red to celebrate the Holy Spirit and

the birthday of the church.
● BACCALAUREATE SUNDAY (June 4): If you have a high school graduate, please contact the church

office. We will celebrate them with a gift, prayers, and sending blessings.
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PALM SUNDAY & EASTER 2023
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GROWING TOGETHER!
(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, Table Talk, etc.)

G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY - Led by David & Susan Warneke is held in Bankson
Hall, on the first Monday of the month, at 6:30pm. Moving forward we’ll study 1st & 2nd Samuel. We’ll be
meeting on May 8, studying 1st & 2nd Samuel: Saul’s Rise, lesson two. To join, contact the church office
949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org, so we can add you to the group.

HEART LIFTERS WOMEN’S EVENING STUDY - Bible Study, for all interested ladies, on the 2nd & 4th Tuesday
each month, 6:30pm. It is a social and informative gathering to study Psalms 25, 23, 27 and 30 during the
next four meetings. They will be meeting on May 9th & 23rd at Donna Combe’s home. Carpool from Church.
Contact: Ann St.Martin or Gloria Dei Lutheran Church (949-493-3414) for more details.

WOMEN’S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY - Every Wednesday, 10am - Gloria Dei women (and friends) meet in
Knudson Hall. Study led by Pastor David or Seminary Intern, Dana Becker. All women are invited to join in!

MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY meets the second Saturday of every month at 8:00am in Bankson Hall. They
will next meet on May 13. Please let Pastor David know if you plan to attend and there will be a place set for
you. They are studying The Lord’s Prayer this year. All men are welcome.

WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) meets the third Monday of each month at 2pm. The
group meets in Knudson Hall. The next meeting is May 15. They are reading Switchboard Soldiers by Jenniefer
Chiaverini. If interested in the book club, contact Diane Kelly or contact the office at 949-493-3414.

G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) VIRTUAL STUDY - Led by Jim & Neta Wenrick on the 3rd Tuesday
each month, 7pm. The group is studying Meditative Prayers: Entering God's Presence. The next meeting is May
16. To join, contact the office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org, so we can add you to the group.

MEN’S BOOK GROUP - Meets the last Tuesday of the month, 7pm. They are meeting in person at members'
homes. They will meet on May 30 and then will take the summer off, meeting again on September 26. For
information contact the church office.

UPCOMING - The Bible Year - On Rally Sunday (September 10), Gloria Dei kicks off an all congregation,
year-long emphasis of reading through the Bible in a year. There will be a devotional guide which will guide
the daily reading. The pastors will be preaching on the readings, a weekly Bible study on Thursday evenings
will be offered, plus more. Watch the bulletin and future newsletters for all the details.
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DEI-LY SERVICE
(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving,
serving “the least of these”, etc.)

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - This ministry invites people of all ages to join
their group. They meet the first Saturday of the month at 9am in Knudson
Hall. They will meet on May 6. If you know of someone in need of a shawl
or would like more information, call Peggy Johnson.

SERRA’S PANTRY - A volunteer opportunity in San Juan Capistrano
provides food to those in need. Interested Gloria Dei members serve at
Serra’s Pantry every third Saturday of the month at 8:30am, year round. May
20 is the next volunteer opportunity. Please join us to help with this
important outreach.

THE QUILTING GROUP continues preparing all the quilts from home. The
quilts made by this group are provided to our newly baptized infants &
children. If interested in helping, please call the office or Donna Combe.

SOUTH COAST LITERACY COUNCIL - This is an all-volunteer, nonprofit
organization whose mission is to assist adults in south Orange County to acquire English language skills.
They meet on Monday & Thursday mornings 10am - 12pm in Knudson Hall. Interested in volunteering,
contact gloriadei@mygloriadei or 949-493-3414. For more information, email Sharon Miller at
esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org.

LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE MINISTRY - Good news to report to all of you from Gloria Dei, who so
graciously and generously donated to purchase the big passenger van for Los Angelitos Orphanage. The van

is in great shape and is well maintained and parked in a secure
area at the orphanage behind locked gates. The van is used every
day to safely take children to school. It is also used every Sunday to
transport the children to church, and frequently used for doctors
and dentist appointments, for field trips and more.

Another update is the recent installation of
a water tank. The roof-mounted water tank
is essential because electric service is
inconsistent, and when the power is ‘out’,
the water pump can’t deliver water to the
orphanage. The new water tank uses
gravity to deliver water whenever needed
for cooking, cleaning and bathing.

Our next visit is scheduled for June 17th, 2023. Sign up soon if you want to join us, but if
you can’t go, there are many ways to be part of this dynamic ministry. Contact David
or Susan Warneke or the Church office for details.

EUCHARISTIC MINISTRY - Thanks to those who are involved in meeting with shut-ins, homebound,
hospitalized and bringing the Lord’s Supper. Thanks to Intern Dana and Daneen Pysz for leading this
ministry. If you are interested in helping in this area, please call the office at 949-493-3414.
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DEI-LY DETAILS
ATTENDANCE (In-Person/Livestream)
4/2: 394 4/9: 979 4/16: 291 4/23: tbd 4/30: tbd

“SIMPLY GIVING” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving, which allows you to make donations on a scheduled,
automatic basis. You can make “one-time ”, special donations electronically as well. Choose to donate from
your checking account or by using your credit card, so you can accrue miles, etc. Applications are available
at the Welcome Table or contact the church office at 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org.

ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH VENMO - download the app on your phone and make your
donation to @GloriaDei-DanaPoint (with a picture of our stained glass window overlooking the
altar). Add where you want it applied in the Venmo required “memo” section.

TEXT YOUR OFFERING - It is simple and safe (“text to give”, through Vanco) - text $ amount you
want to give to 949-356-5326. You will receive instructions on how to complete registration via a
return text.

SANDSTONE BENCHES have now been etched with the names (and scripture) of people who gave gifts
during the Gen2Gen of over $10,000. Thanks to these eleven families. If you would like to be a part of this
fund (which reduces our mortgage), please contact Pastor David about details.

GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - More and more people are requesting information about the
Endowment Fund. Call the church office and speak with Pastor David for details or visit our website:
www.mygloriadei.org/donate. There, you will find the brochure. “What legacy will you leave?” Have you
considered putting Gloria Dei in your will? If you would like to leave a lasting gift to your church, please
consider doing so.

THE COLUMBARIUM - The Columbarium is located in the upper canyon area in the Memorial Garden.
Please stop by to see it at your convenience. Several of our members are now interred in the Columbarium
and the ceremonies were beautiful family gatherings. Each niche holds two urns. Currently, 53 niches and 4
memorial plaques have been purchased. To reserve a niche for yourself or a loved one, please contact the
church office, 949-493-3414. For more information, please see our website: mygloriadei.org/columbarium.
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THANKS
(Weddings, memorials, outreach, education, community service, etc.)

Thanks to Thrivent Financial for Lutherans for providing the seed
money to purchase items for the Health Kits the youth assembled
on March 18th. Thank you also to Dr. Brent Boyd and Dr. Lee Eckl
for donating the toothpaste and dental floss for the kits. Forty
Health kits were donated to TACO-Third Avenue Charitable
Outreach, which is located at First Lutheran Church in San Diego .

Thanks to the many, many people who donated through the
Lenten Coin Boxes for Lutheran Disaster Response and World
Hunger. The total will be announced in worship very soon!

Dear Friends at Gloria Dei,
Thank you for your organization's recent gift of $587.21 to Lutheran World Relief! When you love your
neighbors with your generous gifts to LWR, you change lives in amazing ways. For Walaa Ali al Alie, a Syrian
refugee living in Lebanon, your love arrived in the form of a beehive. As the primary breadwinner for her
family - including her mother, her developmentally disabled brother, a niece and a nephew - she struggled
to find work amid Lebanon’s economic crisis. Her family was safe from the war in Syria, but they didn’t have
access to adequate food or basic medical care. Through your help, she was trained and received supplies to
be a beekeeper. She was able to plant a garden to help feed her family & she is even training other women
how to produce & sell honey. Thank you for saving and transforming lives by loving your neighbors like
Walaa!
Warm Regards,
Lutheran World Relief Ambassador, Daniel V. Speckhard (ret.)

Thanks to our amazing audio-visual team! Pictured: Craig Collins & Bob Gillespie. Not pictured: Kimberly
Mattson, & David Ross.

A BIG THANK YOU, to all of those members, and friends, that donated and served your delicious soups for
our Soup/Supper Wednesdays during Lent!
Susie Boland, Congregational Life Director

10



DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH
“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs…”

HEALING - Tom Avery, Blaine Johnson, Alice Anderson, Mary Lou & Denny Walters, Jean Meinholtz, Gwen
Layritz, Gloria Roberts, Christina Simpson, Lars Talstad, Gerry Grady, Joan Sorge and John Burns.

PRAYERS AND COMFORT - For Mike Kietz and family as they mourn the loss of his wife, Ellen Kietz; For Gerd
Talstad and family as they mourn the death of her husband Lars.

PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women serving around the world. We pray for peace and
help in the Ukraine.

FOR OUR MISSIONARY - Please keep Dorcas in your prayers for strength and peace.

PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST - To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414.

DAILY DEVOTIONAL - “Christ in our Home” (April - June 2023), is available for pick up at the Welcome Table
on Sunday or at the church office. If you would like to pick one up or have one mailed to you, please call or
email the church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org).

DEI-LY DUTIES
MAY 2023 VOLUNTEERS

February - July 2023 Time & Talent Assignments for “key duties” were sent out
mostly by email the last week of January. If you didn’t receive your email, please
check your spam. If it's not there, please contact Carol Weinhardt:
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org or 949-493-3414. If you don’t use email, we have
mailed your assignments.

For other time & talent opportunities that don’t happen weekly, we will reach out
to you as needed. In addition, please watch for happenings in the bulletin or
opportunities listed at the Welcome Table.

GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION

33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629
Church Office: (949) 493-3414; Fax: (949) 493-6479;
Preschool: (949) 493-3414 x209
Website: mygloriadei.org;
Email: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
Facebook Page: Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint

Pastor David R. Mattson pastordavid@mygloriadei.org
Seminary Intern Dana Becker danabecker@mygloriadei.org
Administrative Assistant Carol Weinhardt
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
Preschool Director Shelli Parajeckas
preschool@mygloriadei.org
Minister of Arts and Outreach Michelle Lum
michellelum@mygloriadei.org
Youth Director Paige Gulck youth@mygloriadei.org
Congregational Life Director Susie Boland
fellowship@mygloriadei.org
Music Director Kathy Person music@mygloriadei.org
Organist/PIanist Fred Johnson organist@mygloriadei.org
5pm Worship Leader Micaela Lum
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MAY 2023

(See Calendar on Website: http://www.mygloriadei.org/calendar-2/ )
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